
 Sally Briar 
Area Manager, Regulatory Relations 

AT&T  
4426 Savage Pointe Dr. 
Franklin, Tennessee  37064 
T:  (630) 460-5833 
sb1621@att.com 
www.att.com 
 

November 3, 2022 
 
 
Ms. Talina R. Mathews 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
P. O. Box 615 
Frankfort, KY  40602 
 
Re:  Termination of Interconnection Agreements (correction to 6/18/21 letter) 
 
Ms. Mathews: 
 
This is to inform the Kentucky Public Service Commission (“KPSC”) that the following interconnection 
agreements with BellSouth Telecommunications, LLC d/b/a AT&T Kentucky, filed with the KPSC, have 
been terminated.  As indicated below, GC Pivotal, LLC should have had Reference No 00914 not 00343.  
Therefore, I’m requesting that Reference No. 00343 be made active again. 
 

Carrier Name: Approval 
Date: 

Termination 
effective as of: Reference No. 

Action Communications, Inc. 1/7/00 2/14/21 99-489 
CenturyTel Acquisition, Inc. 8/12/05 1/31/21 00781 
CenturyTel Fiber Company II, LLC 1/3/06 1/31/21 00810 
CenturyTel Solutions, LLC 1/3/06 1/31/21 00811 
Embarq Communications, Inc. 4/26/06 1/31/21 00843 

GC Pivotal, LLC 
Unable to 
locate date 1/31/21 00914 00343 

Rosebud Telephone 5/2/11 3/12/21 01109 
 
Please remove the above interconnection agreements and any associated amendments to the 
interconnection agreements from the KPSC’s website and files. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 

Sincerely, 

Sally Briar 


